SOUTHINGTON BOARD OF EDUCATION
SOUTHINGTON, CONNECTICUT

REGULAR MEETING

APRIL 26, 2012

The regular meeting of the Southington Board of Education was held on Thursday, April
26,2012 at 7:30 p.m. in the Southington Town Council Chambers, 75 Main Street, Southington,
Connecticut.

Celebration of Excellence:

The Celebration of Excellence began at 7:05 p.m. The following students were presented
plaques by Board Chairperson, Brian Goralski, and Vice Chairperson, Terri Carmody, and
congratulated for receiving recognitions by various organizations: Bryan Davis was chosen as
one of the Governor’s 30 Scholars of Connecticut for 2012. Harrison Proch, Michael Steminsky,
Anthony Mondo and Michael Jagos were recognized for placing first in the Middle School
Division of the Connecticut Stock Market Game. Amanda Travers won the school district’s
Annual Spelling Bee. Winners of the Middle School Science Fair for the 2012 CTR State
Science Fair were Emily Maciejewski and Laura Koba for The Windy 500: The Test of Drag
and Down Force on Rear Spoilers; Delaney Picard for Visible or Invisible; Kimberly Stafko and
Alexa Maddalena for The Effects of Global Warming on Marine Life; Michael Freeman for
Distracted Driving; and Abigail LoPresti and Elizabeth Feest for Bread for Life ~ S.0.A.R. ISP
Recognition in World Hunger and Nutrition.

1. CALL TO ORDER

The regular meeting was called to order at 7:24 p.m. by Chairperson, Mr. Brian Goralski.
Board members present were Mrs. Terri Carmody, Mrs. Colleen Clark, Mr. David Derynoski,
Mrs. Patricia Johnson, Mrs. Terry Lombardi, Mrs. Jill Notar-Francesco, Mr. Zaya Oshana and
Mrs. Patricia Queen.

Present from the administration were Dr. Joseph Erardi, Jr., Superintendent of Schools;
Mrs. Karen Smith, Assistant Superintendent; Mrs. Sherri DiNello, Director of Business and
Finance; Mr. Frederick Cox, Director of Operations, and Dr, Perri Murdica, Senior Special
Education Coordinator.

Student Representatives Leon Peschel and Whitney DiMeo were present.

‘There were approximately 101 individuals in the audience.

2. PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE

Mr. Goralski asked the Cub Scouts in the audience to lead in the Pledge of Allegiance.
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MOTION: by Mrs. Carmody, seconded by Mrs. Notar-Francesco:

“Move Agenda Item 8.e “Appointments of Principals of South End Elementary
School, Reuben E. Thalberg Elementary School and John F. Kennedy Middie School” to
Agenda Item 3.a.”

Motion carried unanimously by voice vote.
3. APPROVAL OF MINUTES
MOTION: by Mrs. Notar-Francesco, seconded by Mrs. Clark:
“Move to approve the minutes of the regular meeting of March 22, 2012.”
ROLL CALL VOTE: YES — Mrs. Carmody, Mrs. Clark, Mr. Derynoski, Mrs. Lombardi, Mrs.
Notar-Francesco, Mr. Qshana, Mrs. Queen, Mr. Goralski. ABSTAIN: Mrs. Johnson. Motion
carried with eight in favor and one abstention.
MOTION: by Mrs. Notar-Francesco, seconded by Mr. Derynoski:
“Move to approve the minutes of the special meeting of April 4, 2012.”
Motion carried unanimously by voice vote.
MOTION: by Mrs. Notar-Francesco, seconded by Mr. Derynoski:
“Move to approve the minutes of the special meeting of April 18, 2012.”
Motion carried unanimously by voice vote,

a. Appointment of Principal of South End Elementary School, Reuben E.
Thalberg Elementary School and John F. Kennedy Middle School (formerly Agenda Item
8e)

MOTION: by Mrs. Notar-Francesco, seconded by Mr. Derynoski:

“Move to appoint James Quinn to the position of Principal at South End
Elementary School effective July 1, 2012 with a starting salary of $123,121.”

Motion carried unanimously by voice vote.
Mr. Quinn gave a brief acceptance speech.
MOTION: by Mrs. Notar-Francesco, seconded by Mr. Derynoski:

“Move to appoint Megan Bennett to the position of Principal at Thalberg
Elementary School effective July 1, 2012 with a starting salary of $123,121.”
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Motion carried unanimously by voice vote.
Mrs. Bennett gave a brief acceptance speech.
MOTION: by Mrs. Notar-Francesco, seconded by Mr. Derynoski:

“Move to appoint Steven Madancy to the position of Principal at John F. Kennedy
Middle School effective July 1, 2012 with a starting salary of $132,675.”

Motion carried unanimously by voice vote.
Mr. Madancy gave a brief acceptance speech.

Mr. Goralski asked for a moment silence in honor and memory of Gladys Bellamy, a
former teacher in Southington from 1964 to 1992 who recently passed away.

Mr. Goralski called for a recess at 7:30 p.m. to celebrate the recognitions and principal
appointments.

The meeting reconvened at 7:50 p.m.
4, COMMUNICATIONS
a. Communrications from Audience

Ms. Jody Charette stated that she has been a resident of Southington for 12 years. She
asked the Board and the high school to revisit the current Prom Dress Code. She addressed the
change in society versus tradition and the compromise between a mother and daughter. Mrs.
Charette addressed thong underwear and panty lines and the perception of young girls versus
adults in today’s society. At the recent Junior Prom, she had no idea that her daughter’s dress
would be considered inappropriate for prom night. Ms. Charette stated that her daughter was
very conservative, a nice, quiet girl, good student and athlete. She stated that her daughter was
humiliated that night as a group of young girls were put to one side and looked over (in some
cases for one hour or more) with people going back and forth making decisions. She pointed out
that the prom is like a wedding to the young girls. She felt that the way it was handled was
wrong and the rule was too tight. She shared photos with the Board of a girl who was made to
pin her gown, a photo of the front of her daughter’s gown that had little slits in it and how it
looked when she was made to pin it up and a photo of other girls who got into the prom without
any problems with their dresses. She addressed the girls’ anxiety. The photos were shared with
the Board members.

Mr. Goralski advised that Mrs. Charette follow-up with Dr. Semmel, Principal of
Southington High School. He stated that new rules often require some adjustment on the part of
parents, the Board, and others.

Mr. Daryl Rasmus addressed the Prom Dress Code. He agreed with Jody Charette and
stated that his daughter was embarrassed for over an hour because of her lower back showing.
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She is a good student and involved in sports. He understood the intent of the rule about
inappropriateness, but did not agree with how it was handled.

Mr. Goralski advised Mr. Rasmus to follow-up on the personal nature of his situation
with Dr. Semmel, which is the first place to start.

b. Communications from Board Members and Administration
Communication from the Board Members:
MOTION: by Mrs. Carmody, seconded by Mrs. Notar-Francesco:

“Move Agenda Item 7.c “Curriculum Initiative ~ Transition Talks” to Agenda Item
4.d.”

Motion carried unanimously by voice vote.

Mrs. Notar-Francesco reported that she attended the National School Board Convention
in Boston over the weekend through CREC. She was happy to be a part of that whole process.
She will be sharing some issues with the Board through e-mails within the next week. She
reported that the Keynote Speaker was Soledad O’Brien who talked about being very hopeful for
education because she believed that at this point in time everybody in the country was on the
same page acknowledging the need for reform. Another interesting speaker was Salvatore Khan
from the Khan Academy. Mrs. Notar-Francesco thought that perhaps the Board could use what
the Khan Academy has to offer because it is free on the Internet. Another speaker was Anne
Bryant who is the NSBA Executive Director. Ms. Bryant encouraged everyone to contact
federal legislators about the critical need to reauthorize the Elementary and Secondary Act, No
Child Left Behind, and that Boards must get more involved in the process because issuing
waivers to states, although helpful, is not going to be the total answer.

Mrs. Notar-Francesco distributed a flyer (Atfachment #1) for the CREC musical Ragtime
to be held on May 4, 5, 10, 11, and 12 at 7:30 p.m. at the Greater Hartford Academy of the Arts.
The four Southington students who will be in the show are Jessie Davidson, Jake Davis, Emily
Gray, and Emily Rafala.

Mr. Goralski pointed out that the CREC Annual Meeting is on May 16, 2012 and there is
a 99.9% chance that Mrs. Notar-Francesco will become the Chairperson of the CREC Council.
He stated that the Board was very proud of what she was doing and encouraged Board members
to attend that meeting.

Mrs. Queen commented that this was the season for theater in Southington and she saw
the musical Guys and Dolls at the high school and Seussical by the two middle schools. The
profound talent in Southington within both shows greatly impressed her. She noted that the
Southington High School Chapter of the National Honor Society had their induction ceremony
and she congratulated the students who were inducted. She heard several students speak to the
belief that their education is more than just grades and really about learning.
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Mr. Derynoski reported that he and other Board members read to the classes at Derynoski
School yesterday, which is an annual event. He noted the turnout of celebrities and local public
figures was wonderful. Mrs. Carmody pointed out that Bob Maxon, the NBC Meteorologist,
read at Derynoski and mentioned it on the morning news. She stated that the children gave the
guest readers little flower pots that they painted with a flower in it and Mr. Maxon held it up to
the camera.

Mrs. Lombardi mentioned that she attended the Alta Auction at Derynoski School and
acknowledged that she, Mrs. Carmody and Dr. Erardi were auctioneers.

Mr. Goralski reported that there were many teams from the school system that took part
in the Southington Education Foundation Spelling Bee, which was very successful. He noted
that TD Bank won the trophy.

Mr. Goralski reported that the Southington Brass Blast took place at Southington High
School this past Saturday. He noted that Eric Semmel organized the event with the help of Tim
Johnson who directed the musicians. He recommended that people go on the website for
Southington Brass and YouTube to see it. They raised money to contribute to the community
and arts organizations throughout the state.

Mr. Goralski explained that he was adding Mrs. Notar-Francesco to the Curriculum and
Instruction Committee to make it easier to achieve quorums and to have four members on that
committee. He formally appointed Mrs. Queen to represent the Board with CABE. He stated
that she has attended many of the CABE workshops, and will be representing the Southington
Board of Education moving forward.

Mr. Goralski announced that the Southington Water Department will hold their
Medication Return Program on Saturday, April 28, 2012 from 10:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m. He
promised Mr. Dobbins that he would announce this at every public meeting. It was an
opportunity to get drugs off the streets and properly dispose of them.

Communication from Administration:

Dr. Erardi thanked Mr. Goralski for sending both parents to the high school regarding
Prom Dress Code. He pointed out that the policy, which was enacted at the Junior Prom, was
done with proper notice. There was a day designated at the high school for any young lady who
had questions regarding their dress to bring it in well in advance of the Junior Prom to get a
determination if it was appropriate to the dress code. He noted that there were seven concerns at
the Junior Prom and in all seven cases the young ladies were able to stay at the prom. More
important, he noted that Dr. Semmel was very proud of the decorum of the junior class and that
the students had fun and were safe all evening.

Dr. Erardi received an extraordinary amount of information from parents about a
potential development in one of the corridors of this community whether it is for business,
workforce, or housing. He noted that Paul Chaplinsky was in the audience to answer any
questions from Board members. Dr. Erardi added that Paul was a resource to his office with
information that he could share with parents on that issue.
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Dr. Erardi congratulated the next Chair of the CREC Council. He noted that it is a huge
undertaking and he was certain that CREC would have the experience and expertise of Jill Notar-
Francesco who has been an extraordinary worker with CREC for a number of years. He stated
that the well-deserved recognition would take place in May. He hoped that Board members
would join him at CREC’s working annual meeting and dinner.

Dr. Erardi discussed the following (ditachment #2):

1. Paperless Update: CABE Training: Dr. Erardi thanked Debi Albaitis and Linda
Blanchard who have prepared the School Board for their May 10 Board meeting with
a 6:45 p.m. start time at Plantsville Elementary School. It is the start of the Board’s
paperless initiative in a public forum.

2. SHS Assistant Principal: Dr. Erardi reported that the pool of applicants for the
assistant principal position at Southington High School has been reduced from 158 to
five. There will be five semi-finalists who will meet with him, Mrs. Karen Smith and
Dr. Semmel next week. From there, the three finalists will interview with the Board
on May 7 in the high school library at 7:30 p.m. Information will be forthcoming to
all Board members next Friday.

Medication Return Program: Dr. Erardi noted that Mr. Goralski already addressed
this.

L2

4. Continuous Improvement Plan — Pupil Services: Dr. Murdica reported that the
attached survey was disseminated to all families of students with disabilities in our
district. There still are surveys coming in and to date there is a 19% response rate.
The majority of it was coming from the elementary levels. The closing date to return
the surveys was April 9, but they are still receiving the surveys. The Board will be
updated with the survey results regarding current practices and future steps.

5. Gift; Community Foundation of Greater New Britain: Dr. Murdica reported that
Mrs. Beth Ozkan was instrumental in securing this gift to allow the school system to
continue to make additional progress for our older students. The Pupil Personnel
Department feels very fortunate to receive this substantial gift from the Community
Foundation of Greater New Britain. These funds will enable them to provide
important opportunities for adult students in the community. This year, they have
been able to begin pilot work and have been successful.

6. Student Use Technology Advisory Committee - Update: Dr. Erardi reported that the
Advisory Committee work will be concluding with a conversation and
recommendation to the Personnel and Policy subcommittee of the School Board with
information brought back to the full Board in June 2012.

7. 2011-2012 Goals: Dr. Erardi reported that this was informational and he will ask the
Board to move on this information at one of the May 2012 meetings. It is an update
of Dr. Erardi’s 2011-2012 goals.
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8. Out-of-District Tuition: Dr. Erardi stated that he would be coming to the Board with
two opportunities of families who live outside of Southington who want to send their
child(ren) to this community. He will have an update in the next 7-10 days.

Dr. Erardi reported that, through the collaboration of Mr. Cox and town officials, there is
a $500,000 DOT (Department of Transportation) grant that will offer a better access for 50
students in the DePaolo Middle School area to walk to school. These students are now presently
bused because of no sidewalks. He noted that Mr. Cox had a couple of schematics to show the
Board. Mr. Cox held up one diagram that showed Pleasant Street, DePaolo Middle School,
Memorial Park and the Amory and stated that there was a neighborhood behind the Armory and
DePaolo where, through the grant, they are planning to put in a new access sidewalk out to the
existing sidewalk along Woodruff Street. This would include Crest Road, Fairway, Hawthorne
and Hitching Post streets. All those children now need to be bused because of the lack of
sidewalks on Flanders Road, and this would allow them to come in through the back way. Mr.
Cox noted that was the primary site. He held up the second diagram and stated that they hoped
to get approved for an extension of the sidewalk down to Skyline Drive and that neighborhood
across from Spring Lake Village. Dr. Erardi noted that, if this award comes through, this would
be construction for the summer of 2013. There is a public hearing scheduled for May § at 6:00
p-m. at Town Hall.

Mrs. Johnson asked if the extent of the school policy for walking distance was 1.5 miles
for middle scheol students. Mr. Cox replied that was correct. Once they get the final
authorization for the sidewalk work and it goes out to bid with the grant paying for everything,
they will have all those streets measured off and they will alert the parents in advance of the
change from busing to walking.

Mrs. Lombardi stated that she would like to hear about the development off West Street.
Mr. Goralski replied that he was going to bring that up during Government Communication.

c. Communications from Student Board Representatives

Mr. Goralski requested that Mr. Peschel share with the Board his efforts reparding Boy
Scouts, '

Mr. Peschel reported the following;

1) On May 9, there will be an Academic Awards Night at Southington High School
to celebrate all the students and their successes in various academic programs.
Students in Grades 9-12 will be awarded prizes throughout the evening.

2) The Robotics Team won First Place at the Hartford Regionals and was invited to
the National/Worldwide Competition in St. Louis, Missouri where they are right
now. They are going up against teams who are funded by NASA.

3) The Colt Language Poetry Contest is being held tonight where high schools
statewide gather together in Bristol for a Poetry Contest in a foreign language
varying from German, Russian, Polish, French and Sign Language.

4) For Junior Prom, there was an opportunity to have the dresses checked and it was
made clear that if anybody had any questions about whether the dress was
inappropriate or not, they could always ask administration. He thought that it was
made very clear and it was in place from a student’s perspective.
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5) Senior Prom will be held on May 19.

6) He noted that Advance Placement exams are fast approaching and today was one
of the two last registration sessions where the paperwork is completed before they
actually get to the exams, which will save time. The first exam is on May 7.

Mr. Peschel explained that for over a year he has been working with the Museum Curator
at the Barnes Museum on a potential Eagle Scout project. He will be restoring part of the Barnes
Museum gardens. Mrs. Johnson added that he was looking for community support. Mr. Peschel
agreed and extended an invitation for volunteers who want to help on Saturday, May 5 starting at
8:00 a.m. and working until it 1s completed.

Mrs. Queen thought that the CyberKnights were holding a fundraiser also on May 5 to
raise $30,000. Mr. Peschel replied that they need a lot of money every year because of their
expenses. To build a robot is a huge challenge because they have to fundraise for everything.
They spend many hours on the robot. His younger brother is in it and told him that each of the
team members who put the robot together spent close to 150-250 hours each into constructing
the robot. The cost to send the team to St. Louis and hotels is expensive. They also have to get a
massive crate to ship the robot. Mrs. Queen thought for the fundraiser on May 5 that people just
show up between 9:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m. to test drive a car and a donation will be made to the
CyberKnights.

Miss DiMeo congratulated Bryan Davis and stated that it was an honor to have their class
represented by him at the Governor’s Top 30 Juniors. She stated that she was inducted into the
National Honor Society a few weeks ago and it was an amazing experience for the inductees to
hear everyone talk about character and that their hard work finally paid off. It was more about
learning than the grades. The Band and Orchestra Concert will be held on May 1. She reported
that before the AP Exams there is an SAT and the SAT IIs on May 5 and on May 8 is the Jazz
and Choral Concert.

d. Curriculum Initiative ~ Transition Talks (formerly Agenda ltem 7.¢)

Mrs. Smith stated that the Transition Committee has been in existence for many years
and has dealt with the topic of transitioning students from Grade 8 into Grade 9 at the high
school. This year, they created a subcommittee from the larger committee to talk about
curriculum and instruction topics as they relate to similarities and differences in moving from
Grade 8 to Grade 9 in the areas of English Language Arts. They dedicated this entire year to that
topic and next year they plan to select mathematics and follow the same protocol. She
introduced teachers who would be giving an overview of the work and the goals. The Grade 8
teachers are Holly Boudreau and Jean Galka. The Grade 9 teachers are Jennifer Daly and Stacey
Simpson who are counterparts to the eighth grade teachers. Regina Hackett is the Chairperson of
the English Department and will talk about mid-terms and how they relate to the topic of
transition. Mrs. Smith introduced in the following staff in the audience: Jamie Slotnick,
representing the Literacy Department at Kennedy Middle School; Jennifer Paul, Literacy
Specialist at Southington High School; Sandy VanValkenburgh representing the Literacy
Department at DePaolo Middle School; and Betsy Chester, K-12 Language Arts Coordinator.

Holly Boudreau, Grade 8 Language Arts teacher at DePaoclo Middle School took the
podium. She explained that she has been part of the Transition Committee over the years with
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Mr. Germano, as well as Mr. Thiery. As Grade 8 teachers, they talked about the programs that
are in place, Common Core Standards and how the language was similar. They looked at actual
student work together with the Grade 8 and Grade 9 teachers sharing their students® work, and
they were able to look at some common goals that they could put together in the future. Vertical
tearning came out of this where they are always maintaining a continuum of communication for
the benefit of all students.

Jean Galka, Grade 8 teacher at Kennedy Middle School, had the opportunity to have one
of her counterparts from the high school visit her classroom. She stated that Chris Carvalho was
very instrumental in helping her as a teacher. She has been teaching for 35 years and is learning
every single day. She learns from her students, her colleagues, the administration and from her
friends. She stated that Chris was able to tell her a few things that made it easier for her to see
the transition of her eighth graders into ninth graders.

Stacey Simpson, Grade 9 English teacher at Southington High School, was grateful for
the opportunities to collaborate with the eighth grade teachers in order to improve the transition
into high school for all incoming ninth grade students. In the eight years that she has taught at
the high school, there has been limited amount of collaboration between the Grade 8 and Grade 9
teachers. The recent Transition Talk meetings have provided the opportunity to get to know one
another and to better align their expectations. In turn, the open communication will help to
improve education for the students. At their first meeting on February 13, 2012, both Grade 8
and Grade 9 teachers were given the opportunity to observe two different Grade 6 Language Arts
classrooms at either Kennedy or DePaolo. They were put into teams made of eighth and ninth
grade teachers. Their task was to observe the classroom, noting student behaviors, classroom
environment, teaching method and anything else that stood out. After the observations, they
discussed what they saw. She felt that the experience was very rewarding and she was able to
spend some time in one of the middle schools where she observed components of the Readers
Workshop program. As a Grade 9 teacher, they are aware that this program was being used in
both the elementary and middle schools, but many of them had not received information and
training as to what the program entailed. Therefore, they were unfamiliar with how the program
works. Spending time in the sixth grade classrooms allowed her and her colleagues to see the
program in practice. She was also pleased to see Smartboards and document cameras being used
in the classrooms. The lessons were the same showing consistency amongst teachers; texts used
when students were journaling were also geared toward students’ ability levels and, as a result,
different students were reading different texts. She felt that some of the practices being used
were techniques that ninth grade teachers may want to try out at the high school level. As they
move into their new leveling system, they are going to find classes of students that are more
heterogeneously mixed. In these classes, they may want to provide different texts to different
students. She felt that it was very helpful to see this practice being used. She felt that these
partnerships were invaluable and hoped that they will be given additional time to work with them
in the future,

Jennifer Daly, Grade 9 English, Levels I, 11, III, talked about the April meeting when
eighth and ninth grade teachers were asked to bring some reading and writing samples to the
meeting. The samples were above-average, average, and below-average student samples. Eighth
and ninth grade teachers paired up and looked at the samples to see the strengths and weaknesses
of the eighth and ninth grade students. As a group, they outlined some of their observations and
noticed in the samples that the strengths and weaknesses between the eighth and ninth grade
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students were very similar in the above-average, average, and below-average student work.
They thought that this information was useful in helping to bridge the gap between eighth and
ninth grade students if they had more time to continue this work. They discussed developing a
universal rubric that could be used for writing and would like to pursue this if they had more
opportunity to discuss this. They hope that in the future they will be able to further discuss these
topics.

Regina Hackett, English Department Chairperson, stated that she is not a ninth grade
teacher, but has participated in the Transition Team work. The opportunities that they have had
this year under the guidance of Mrs. Smith have been phenomenal. They have had more open
and frank discussions than in the past. This has opened the eyes of both ninth and eighth grade
teachers. They have been in each other schools and it has been a bridge. One of the big changes
that happens to students when they get to ninth grade is that they suddenly now have to take mid-
term and final exams, and they are terrified of this. She thought that they could begin by sharing
the exams with the eighth grade teachers so they have an idea of what is being asked, how it is
presented, and they could offer the high school some guidelines to improve on the exams from
their point of view and ease the minds of the eighth graders. Mrs. Hackett noted that, in trying to
align Grades 9-12, she has all the teachers at the high school taking each other’s exams. Mrs.
Smith is also taking a ninth grade exam. At their Professional Development on May 8, they will
be sharing their reflections on that.

Mrs. Carmody noted that, as the Curriculum Committee Chairperson for the last several
years, she was happy to see that there was communication between the middle schools and high
school and that they are looking over Common Core Standards in preparing the students. She
acknowledged that preparing students for this transition was a wonderful effort.

Mr. Derynoski was happy to hear that they have staff that are actually sharing the exams
and participating by taking them. He was happy that they were getting over the hurdle of the
communications.

Mrs. Clark thought that it was exciting that they were working together. She was
speaking as a parent of a student who is now in sixth grade and is terrified of the high school
because of the change. She thanked the teachers for working so hard on behalf of all the
students.

Mr. Oshana was curious regarding the statement that the strength and weaknesses
amongst the different levels are consistent, and questioned what they were finding as the
weaknesses in that transition. Jennifer Daly replied that, if they are looking at writing essays, if
the thesis statement supports the writing. If they are looking at below-average students they are
talking grammar, punctuation, transition words, very weak support. As they move up to above-
average students, they see that there is far better support with punctuation and transition words.
The students that are average just fall into the middle of that. She did not have more specifics.
Mrs. Smith added that they noticed the level of detail in the writing. Mr. Oshana stated that, as
they start looking at these results, it would tie-in with the curriculum. He asked how that would
interact. Mrs. Smith replied that they will determine their next steps and will be getting together
one more time this school year as a full department. Next year, they will continue with what
they have begun in professional development. It will mean a change in their Tuesday calendar
meeting times, making sure there are common planning times for eighth and ninth grade teams of
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teachers to get together without having to leave their classrooms for substitutes. The next level
of work as they go into the development of a rubric will be exactly what Mr. Oshana was
referring to, such as what are the grammatical expectations for a child leaving eighth grade and
what is expected in ninth grade. Mrs. Smith thought that perhaps the ninth grade teachers needed
to better understand the middle school philosophy, so it is not such a stark contrast. Mr. Oshana
summarized that maybe after a January time period some of the expectations at the high school
will be coming down to the middle school and some of the grammatical issues in basic core
items of this particular area are going to be expanded upon and that will take a change to the
curriculum. Mrs. Smith agreed that it would have an influence over the curriculum.

Mrs. Queen heard the teachers saying that they want more opportunities and she thought
Mrs. Smith was saying that was in the works. Mrs. Smith replied that it may look a little
different next year, but they will have a schedule that would permit a continuous pattern of work.

Mrs. Lombardi stated that this was an example of why they need teachers and why they
need the positions. She asked how they were capturing the data and the learning from these
efforts. She also asked, when they put these new programs in, if professional development
should be expanded to include the grade below it. Mrs. Smith replied that the answer was yes.
She noted that vertical teams were mentioned, which is a concept that everyone agrees to and is
challenging to implement but, if it becomes an absolute, then they can make it happen. Vertical
teaming happens when the high school administration, middle school administration, central
office, and the Language Arts District Coordinator all agree that it is important. When it is
important, they are all going to make concessions about calendars. She noted that everyone has
to give a little bit and be flexible in order to make this happen. What they were able to
accomplish this year so far has cost them substitutes and large portions of a day and that is an
investment. They had working lunches in order to accomplish it. They have 28 people on this
committee. At the end of their next meeting, they will have a product and an agreement of what
an essay in eighth grade should look like before the student leaves Grade 8 for Grade 9. Mrs.
Smith stated that Southington used to have junior high schools that better matched high schools.
As Southington adopted a middle school philosophy, there is something developmental that
happens to students and that is why it is called middle school. She stated that ninth grade
teachers also needed to learn about that middle school developmental stage that is vital. The
students are not only transitioning academically, but developmentally. It is the same thing as
fifth grade to sixth grade and preschool into kindergarten.

Dr. Erardi stated that this was a problem in practice that was brought from the School
Board to administration four years ago. The concern was of vertical teaming, professional
learning communities and what was happening in articulation, particularly between the middle
school and the high school. He stated that the only negative to this is that it is not only about
substitutes and cost, but taking outstanding teachers out of their classroom during the course of
the day. He noted that the work from Mrs. Smith’s office, Betsy Chester, the leadership at the
middle schools, Regina Hackett and all of the staff was now a mode! for other districts to watch
and learn from.

3. COMMITTEE REPORTS

a. Cuwrriculum & Instruction Meeting ~ April 4, 2012
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Mrs. Carmedy reported that the committee discussed the middle school continuum of
special education services. She thanked Mrs. Pamela Aldi from Kennedy Middle School and
Ms. Carol Bagwell for meeting with the committee. They discussed terms of special education
services that are offered, which tied with the survey that Dr. Murdica described. They visited
three classrooms for a first-hand look at what was happening in these classrooms.

b. Policy & Personnel Committee Meeting ~ April 16, 2012

Mrs. Clark reported that the commitiee met on April 16 for the continuation of their work
on Policy #6154 — Instruction Arrangements for Homework. They are looking at the suggested
reading times and the high school in particular. The committee will be discussing it further at
their next meeting on May 21.

Mrs. Clark stated that Mr. Oshana brought to their attention that the weighting that is
changing effective July 1 was not included. The committee discussed at their last meeting to
have that added to show what the new weighting system was going to be.

Mrs. Clark reported that the committee discussed field trips and felt that they needed to
look at the field trip regulations to ensure that students who were going on overseas trips could
do it during school time. For example, the students who left for Spain this year left on a Friday,
which was a school day. However, they were picking up two additional days while they were in
Spain and were not losing any instructional time. She stated that the committee felt more
clarification needed to be made with that policy.

c. Curriculum & Instruction Meeting ~ April 19, 2012

Mrs. Carmody distributed minutes for this meeting (Attachment #3) and reported that the
committee met and discussed the Language Arts Curriculum at Kelley School. She stated that
she was amazed at the presentation and what the teachers are doing through the Columbia
Teachers’ College Workshop, as well as the skills and Common Core Standards that these
students are starting in Kindergarten. She thanked Ms. Lawlor, Ms. Veronneau, and Mrs.
Rogala, Ms. Betsy Chester and Mrs. Betty Lutz because she was in awe of what these students
are doing. She was a high school teacher and the students were coming to the high school
without these writing and reading skills. Through this program and what they are getting in the
elementary schools, such as writing essays and giving supporting materials, knowing cause and
effect, inference, being able to choose a book on their own to read and being able to tell the
whole story of that book, the students will build upon these skills year after year. She is so proud
of this work.

Mrs. Queen agreed with everything Mrs, Carmody said. She stated that the committee
took the Columbia Reading and Writing Workshop models and showed how it aligns with the
current CMT strands. They also showed the alignment with the Common Core Standards that
are coming. Southington is on the forefront of making sure the curriculum is in alignment with
the Common Core, which is at the early stages of implementation district by district. Mrs,
Carmody felt that the Southington teachers could model this program anywhere.



Southington Board of Education Minutes ~ April 26, 2012 13

Mr. Oshana was interested in seeing it because he thought that it was important that, as
the students continue to grow through the grades, graduate and get on with their lives, they have
those skills.

Mrs. Lombardi asked if they could do this program at the high school. Mrs. Smith
replied that everything the Board was hearing about was directly or indirectly related to the work
that this Board has encouraged the administration to remain involved with through the Columbia
Teachers” College. Southington is a lab site location and has had the authentic Columbia
Teachers® College coaches coming into our district for four years; it is not the train the trainer
model. This year’s focus is more on the coaching of Literacy Specialists, so when Columbia
leaves our district we will have in-house Literacy Specialists understanding more about the
coaching model. Mrs. Smith explained that Columbia does not do work with high school
students, but that does not mean that Mrs. Chester and her team are not implementing what is
possible at the high school level. She noted that was Mrs. Chester’s work for the future.

Mrs. Queen addressed the concept of resources and how important it is that these
classrooms have the “Just Right” books at all the different levels both in fiction and non-fiction.
Mrs. Smith added that this was not a good time to be reducing resources in literacy as well as
technology.

Mr. Goralski thanked the Board members, Mrs. Carmody, Mrs. Queen, Mrs. Johnson and
Mrs. Notar-Francesco, who serve on the Curriculum and Instruction Committee and for all the
hard work they are doing on behalf of the Board. He noted that, when they meet, they have
three-ring binders that are quite thick when they do the curriculum series.

Mrs. Smith commented that this year, with the Board’s permission, she would have in her
office one big binder because there are 88 units of study in Grades K-5. They will have sample
packets for Curriculum and Instruction and they will put the units of study online. There will be
a hard copy before May 24 in her office.

6. REPORT OF THE SUPERINTENDENT
a. Personnel Report
MOTION: by Mrs. Carmody, seconded by Mrs. Notar-Francesco:
“Move to accept the Personnel Report, as submitted.”
ROLL CALL VOTE: YES — Mr. Derynoski, Mrs. Johnson, Mrs. Lombardi, Mrs. Notar-
Francesco, Mr. Oshana, Mrs. Queen, Mrs. Carmody, Mrs. Clark, Mr. Goralski. Motion carried
unanimously.
7. OLD BUSINESS

a. Town Government Communications

M. Goralski stated that the Board members and Dr. Erardi received 15-20 e-mails
regarding the Planning and Zoning Commission and West Street. He noted that Dr. Erardi spoke
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to Mr. Paul Chaplinsky [Vice Chairperson of the Planning and Zoning Commission] who offered
to attend tonight’s meeting to answer any questions.

Mr. Chaplinsky took the podium and gave a short overview of the issue. He stated that
the West Street Subcommittee started in late 2010 and at that time Board of Education member
Zaya Oshana was the Chair of that committee. The Planning and Zoning Subcommittee first
looked at the areas of West Street that they wanted to tackle as part of the 20-year vision of what
West Street should look like. The first area of action that the subcommittee agreed on was called
the Northwest Quadrant, which is the area across from Lake Compounce. After they tackled that
they looked at the rest of the West Street corridor and in the late summer of 2011 they decided to
ask the Town Manager to commission an independent, unbiased study of the corridor to give the
subcommittee their perspective. The study was done by Milone & MacBroom, Inc. and
published around October 2011. It was presented last year, and has been on the town website
since that time. Since then, there were a lot of opinions about the West Street corridor. He
pointed out that the Milone & MacBroom study that people have been referencing is one
opinion. The subcommittee has heard a number of different opinions at their meetings; they
opened it up for two public input sessions because they felt that it was important and in the best
interest of open and transparent government to invite the public to talk about how they felt about
West Street and the study. The next meeting is Wednesday, May 2, at 7:00 p.m. in the Town
Council Chambers. The subcommittee will talk about the details behind the perspectives of each
of the subcommittee members and come to a consensus. The subcommittee would then make a
recommendation to the full Planning and Zoning Commission.

Mr. Chaplinsky explained that there has been communication recently about some
specific parcels; the e-mails sent to the Board of Education, Town Council members, and
Planning and Zoning Commission have been around two specific parcels on the west side of
West Street and around affordable housing in that area. He clarified that the e-mails seem to
insinuate or believe that the committee has made their decision about these areas; however, that
is not the case. The subcommittee is still on the fact-finding mission. He thought that the
concerns from the citizens to the Board of Education were related to the impact of schooling.

Mrs. Carmody pointed out that the Board of Education was not involved in this in any
way, shape or form. The Board of Education has no input into any of these decisions and she
was surprised that the Board was receiving e-mails about this. If houses are built, then the
children have to be educated. Mr. Chaplinsky replied that, when they talk about reshaping or re-
zoning a community and property values are at stake as well as personal interests of people, there
1s legitimate reason for people to want to bring their opinions forward to whomever they feel is
the most appropriate at the time. He agreed that the Board of Education is not involved at this
point i time. When decisions are going to be made by Planning and Zoning, if they feel the
Board of Education should be involved, they will reach out and ask the Board of Education to
become involved at that time.

Mrs. Clark stated that in e-mails they received the community members felt that a Board
of Education member should be on the Planning and Zoning subcommittee. She noted that Mr.
Chaplinsky had conversations with Dr. Erardi and he got all the information that the
subcommittee would need. She felt that there was no need for a representative of the Board of
Education to be on that subcommittee. The Board of Education cannot do anything based on an
estimate or a speculation.
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Mr. Goralski told Mr. Chaplinsky that the Board of Education and administration was at
his disposal should he need their assistance in any way as the Planning and Zoning
Subcommittee moves forward with their process.

Mrs. Lombardi noted that the e-mails had such precise numbers. Mr. Chaplinsky replied
that the comments were specifically around two parcels that the Milone & MacBroom study had
recomnmended that the subcommittee consider for affordable housing. He stated that affordable
housing in Southington is probably about a $300,000 home that is deed restricted and set aside as
affordable. The parcels in question are surrounded by other larger residential zones so there is a
concern about putting in smaller, higher density, lower property value homes next to larger
properties. The numbers the Board saw were with respect to the number of housing units that
could go on to those specific lots. Mr. Chaplinsky emphasized that the subcommittee hears all
the comments, and they are all being considered and not taken lightly.

Also within the Town Government Communications agenda item, Mr. Goralski thanked
the Board of Finance who supported the work of the Board of Education and passed the budget.
He was proud to have veteran teachers and the young teachers who are nervous about losing their
jobs speak with passion, respect and class and with a focus on children. At the Town Council
meeting on May 14, the budget will be adopted and the Board will know where they stand.

b. Construction Update

Mr. Cox expected the South End and Plantsville School projects to be closed out in May.
A couple of last minute furniture deliveries at Plantsville School are holding up the process.
Work continues on the interior of the building at the North Center Government Center. Today,
Attorney Sciota received information from the DEEP and EPA that they can start removing the
windows with the identified protocol.

Last week, with the middle school projects, seven Construction Managers from a field of
17 were interviewed. They are in the process of reviewing the credentials and references of
several finalists. At the Town Council meeting on May 14, they wiil approve the hiring of the
Construction Manager. Mrs. Johnson questioned the architect for the projects. Mr. Cox replied
that the RIFQ for an architect went out two weeks following the Construction Manager. The 24
architects who submitted their RFQs are being reviewed by the Town Engineering Office for
interviews. He expected the interviews for architects to start immediately after the Construction
Manager is hired. The intent is to have the Construction Manager involved with the interviewing
process of the architect.

Mrs. Johnson questioned the dates of final construction and occupancy because they were
experiencing some delay. Mr. Cox replied that he put the original draft schedule together and he
felt that, this early in the process, they could make up that time. The goal date is to have the
projects completed in September 2015.

c. Curriculum Initiative ~ Transition Talks (Moved to Agenda Item 4.d)
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8. NEW BUSINESS
a. Non-Renewazl of Interim Teacher

Mr. Goralski stated that, when this is read into the record, it is no reflection on the
individual and that the Board has to say the person’s name for protocol and procedure as
required. Dr. Erardi added that this is by statute and not by performance.

MOTION: by Mr. Derynoski, seconded by Mrs. Notar-Francesco:

“Move that the contract of Katherine Nole be non-renewed for the 2012-2013 school
year.”

ROLL CALL VOTE: YES — Mrs. Johnson, Mrs. Lombardi, Mrs. Notar-Francesco, Mr. Oshana,
Mrs. Queen, Mrs. Carmody, Mrs. Clark, Mr. Derynoski, Mr. Goralski. Motion carried
unanimously.

b. Establishment of 2012 Gradaation Date / Last Day of School / End of Year
Dates

Dr. Erardi stated that the recommendation is a June 19, 2012 graduation date, which is
also the last day of school and is four days earlier than 2011.

MOTION: by Mr. Derynoski, seconded by Mr. Oshana:

“Move that the last day of school and graduation date will be Tuesday, June 19,
2012.”

Motion carried unanimously by voice vote.
c. Leonard & Gladys Joll Scholarship Award Recipient

Mrs. Notar-Francesco reported that the committee met and had several discussions about
the recipient. The name of the winner who will receive the award will not be released so it is a
surprise the night of the awards at Southington High School.

MOTION: by Mrs. Notar-Francesco, seconded by Mrs. Clark:

“Move to approve the recipient recommended by the Leonard and Gladys Joll
Schelarship Subcommittee.”

Mr. Goralski noted that there were 17 applications. Mr. Derynoski added that he wished
that they had 17 scholarships to award, which would have made their task a lot easier.

Motion carried unanimously by voice vote.
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d. Budget Discussion 2012-2013

Dr. Erardi reported that the most sensitive area was discussed in detail on Monday
evening. He gave an update regarding the proposed recommendation of 22 positions, seven FTE
paraprofessionals and 15 teachers. He told the Town Council that all seven FTEs for the
paraprofessionals would be taken through retirements or resignations. At this time, that
particular bargaining group does not have anyone standing to lose their job. As of today, for the
15 FTE teachers, there are seven individuals represented by six full time positions so there are
five full time teachers and two part time teachers that remain without positions on April 26. This
week, administration received an additional two retirements from the Southington Education
Association. He will share an update on this with the Board at the next couple of meetings as
part of his Administrative Report.

e. Appointments of Principals of South End Elementary School, Reuben E.
Thalberg Elementary School and John F. Kennedy Middle School (Moved 1o Agenda

Item 3.a)
d. Finance Committee Meeting ~ April 16, 2012

Mrs. DiNello reported that they did not have a quorum for their meeting and that there
were some recommendations that came out of their discussions at the non-meeting for the Board
to take action on. The first item was to make a recommendation to increase the price of school
lunch by 25 cents for the next school year. At that meeting, Nya Welinsky, Food Service
Director, explained the timeline for the implementation of the new Nutrition Standards in the
National School Lunch and Breakfast Programs. Mrs. DiNello felt that it was important for
parents to understand that the meals are going to look a lot different next year. She stated that
Ms. Welinsky would share some of the challenges they will have in continuing participation.
She noted that the financial status of the program through February 29, 2012 showed they are
currently running at a loss. When the Board hears some of Ms. Welinsky’s concerns and
challenges that they will have next year, unless they implement a school lunch price increase
they don’t see that pattern changing. They will receive an additional six cents per meal sold next
year regarding the nutrition standards; however, the anticipated cost of the new standards is an
increase of almost 14% to the cost of food. The six cents does not close that and they would be
close to covering it with the 25 cents increase, but that does not take into account increases in
salaries and benefits that go along with the program. Mrs. DiNello provided the Board with the
breakdown of how they receive income for lunches and breakfasts and government
reimbursements. She noted that surrounding school districts are also looking at price increases
for the next school year.

Ms. Nya Welinsky gave a brief overview of the new nutrition requirements for school
year 2012-2013. She explained that the changes stem from the Healthy Hunger Free Act of 2010
where the USDA was required to develop new nutrition standards. These recommendations
were made by the Institute of Medicine. This is a positive change for the National School
Breakfast and Lunch Programs with the biggest changes to come about in 15 years. She stated
that Southington will gladly support and embrace these changes and will strive to serve the
healthiest food possible to the students, These changes will be phased in over the next three
years with most of the changes taking place for the lunch program. Breakfast will be phased in
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more slowly. She noted that the changes for sodium are very drastic and they have 10 years to
meet their target.

Ms. Welinsky pointed out three items that will change the look of the lunch tray. 1)
Whole grains: Half of the grains offered in 2012 must be whole grain and by 2014 every grain
offered would have to be whole grain which includes pizza, pasta, bageis, cereal, rice and
anything that is a carbohydrate. 2) Fruits and vegetables: A half-cup of fruit will be required for
every lunch and by 2014 one cup of fruit for every breakfast. She felt that was a big quantity for
a small school child and a potential area for plate waste. It will also affect their “offer versus
serve” where the child has to take a fruit or vegetable. 3) Milk: They will only be able to serve
tow fat plain milk or fat-free flavored milk. Currently, the flavored milk out sells plain milk
three-to-one and the chocolate milk does not meet the standards so it has to be skim milk to be
chocolate, strawberry or vanilla. Nya stated that they are not allowed to use any type of sugar
substitutes. She was concerned that will affect the milk consumption.

Ms. Welinsky pointed out some of the challenge areas: 1) Cost of food because healthier
food costs more. 2) Student acceptance. 3) Whole grain and low sodium pizza will taste much
different than regular pizza. She explained that the food and dairy industries are scrambling to
meet these guidelines and she thought that the variety of options would expand. 4) Training the
staff on the new guidelines. There are over 50 employees for school lunch and it will take time
to train everyone. Meal preparation will change and they will also be using more herbs and
spices so they will have to modify their recipes. They have a trained chef with culinary skills at
the high school so they will be using his knowledge to help modify recipes. They will have to
work on a marketing plan and update the website and newsletters. Signage for the serving lines
will be needed for the students. The Food Service Managers would be available for a PTO or
open house meeting where they can do tray displays and explain the changes to parents. Ms.
Welinsky explained that she will start her training on this with the state in May and will have
MOre answers.

Mrs. Notar-Francesco asked for an explanation of “offer versus serve.” Ms. Welinsky
replied that “offer versus serve” came about in the late 1970s to reduce plate waste and to permit
students to choose the foods that they prefer. There are five components to a school meal: Milk,
fruit, vegetable, meat (protein) and grains. “Offer versus serve” means they only have to choose
three out of the five components to make it a complete reimbursable meal. Now, “offer versus
serve” has to include a fruit or vegetable, so a student may get to a cash register and not have
enough components of the meal and will have to be told they have to go back and take a fruit or
vegetable, which may become plate waste.

Mrs. Queen asked if the students could have all five. Ms. Welinsky responded that they
could. Mrs. Queen thought that this was in alignment with the group Activate Southington. She
wondered if they would be willing to work with the school system with the marketing end of it.

Mrs. DiNello pointed out that these were the requirements for the reimbursable meals and
they will still have 4 la carte items, which don’t have to necessarily meet these nutrition
standards. It is going to be a balancing issue of where the students spend their money. She
stated that they were not only asking for the 25 cent increase for the price of school Iunch, but
also requesting that the administration have the discretion in setting the 4 la carte pricing.
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MOTION: by Mrs. Notar-Francesco, seconded by Mr. Derynoski:

“Move to approve a 25 cent increase to the price of school lunch at all levels K-12
beginning with the 2012-2013 school year and allow administration the discretion in
pricing the & la carte items.”

Mrs. Queen thought that the portions would be larger with the older students and asked if
25 cents would be enough. Ms. Welinsky replied that it was broken down into three categories
so the portions are larger at the high school with their base price higher. Ms. Welinsky replied
that the cost presently is $2.25 at elementary, $2.50 for middle school and $2.75 at the high
school. It will go to $3.00 at the high school.

ROLL CALL VOTE: YES — Mrs. Queen, Mrs. Carmody, Mrs. Clark, Mr. Derynoski, Mrs.
Johnson, Mrs. Lombardi, Mrs. Notar-Francesco, Mr. Oshana, Mr. Goralski. Motion earried
unanimously.

MOTION: by Mrs. Notar-Francesco, seconded by Mr. Derynoski:

“Move to award Bid #2012-BID-03, Lavatory Partition Replacement at Kelley,
Flanders and Derynoski Schools as submitted.”

Mr. Derynoski noted that the bid came in very well and he was surprised at the savings.
Motion carried unanimously by voice vote.
MOTION: by Mrs. Notar-Francesco, seconded by Mr. Derynoski:

“Move to approve the contracted custodial service extensions for Southington High
School, DePaolo and Kennedy Middle Schools, and Derynoski Elementary School
for the 2012-2013 school year.”

Mrs. DiNello explained that Mr. Goodwin [Purchasing Agent] spoke to all the principals
at each of these buildings and they are all currently happy with the services that are being
provided. The two vendors Capital Cleaning and Performance Environmental are willing to hold
their cost at no price increase for next year.

Mrs. Johnson noted that there was movement in the legislature about increasing the
minimum wage and she thought that might influence this service. Mrs. DiNello replied that
there has been a lot of publication of the increase in the minimum wage and she was assured that
these vendors were willing to hold their price.

Motion carried unanimously by voice vote.
MOTION: by Mrs. Notar-Francesco, seconded by Mr. Derynoski:

“Move to approve Bid #2012-BID-08, Contracted Custodial Services for the North
Center Facility, as submitted.”
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Mrs. DiNello explained that they are planning to do this bid for the entire building and
then they will be splitting the cost with the town hall. There have been adjustments made in the
services that they are requesting within the bid document because it was important that the Board
of Education and the town stay within the current budget that has been submitted for 2012-2013.
It is a new facility and there will be a learning period as far as the amount of cleaning and work
that will be needed as well as the locking up of the building. It may be determined in the next
year that they might have to make some adjustments in what they are requesting for services.
They hope that this bid document will fulfill the needs for the next school year. The $11,000 is
what was budgeted for the Board of Education portion with the hope that the bids will not come
in over $22,000, which is the combined town and Board of Education cost.

ROLL CALL VOTE: YES —Mr. Derynoski, Mrs. Johnson, Mrs. Lombardi, Mrs. Notar-
Francesco, Mr. Oshana, Mrs. Queen, Mrs. Carmody, Mrs. Clark, Mr. Goralski. Motion carried
unanimously.

MOTION: by Mrs. Notar-Francesco, seconded by Mrs. Carmody:
“Move to approve Rubbish Removal Services, Bid #2012-BID-10, as submitted.”
Motion carried unanimously by voice vote.

Mrs. Notar-Francesco stated that there were two additional items that the Finance
Committee discussed at the non-meeting. One of them was the bleacher repair of $9,000 for
Southington High School.

Mrs. DiNello explained that within the current budget there was a $9,000 line item for
some painting and scraping that needs to be done on the home side of the high school football
bleachers. They did a bid for that and had a mandatory walk-through with four contractors and
only received two bids with a price in excess of $40,000 to do the work, mainly because of the
abatement of lead with the scraping. Based on that information, it is the recommendation from
Mr. Cox that they defer that project because of the lack of funding. A structural engineer assured
that the bleachers were safe. She stated that, because those funds will not be used for that
project, Mr. Cox was requesting that the funds be used to help offset the costs of the phone
system that will be needed at the North Center facility. The plan is to take the current hardware
at Beecher Street with us, but we need to actually buy the CPU processor. The processor was
saved at North Center School to be used when we moved; however, the processor went down at
the ALTA facility and the North Center processor was moved there. There is no funding within
the project in the Furniture, Fixtures and Equipment (FF&E); therefore, they are requesting the
ability to utilize those funds for the phone system. The funds are in Special Projects, but they are
different projects and she was looking for a consensus to move it.

Mr. Derynoski stated that it could have been handled through a line item transfer. Mrs.
DiNello explained that she was not sure of the timing with Mr. Cox for the wiring. MTr.
Derynoski stated that the Board could give the authorization to do that and catch up with the
paperwork after. The consensus was to allow for that to occur.

Mrs. Notar-Francesco reported that Mrs. DiNello shared at the non-meeting that she had
special education budget concerns as the expenditures were anticipated to be in excess of the
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proposed budget. Therefore, Mrs. DiNello suggested a freeze on the 25% spending threshold
that administrators had been required to hold back on the supply account.

Mrs. DiNello stated that she was concerned with the projection of the year-end balance
unless they continue to hold back that 25% and put a freeze on the supply spending. She
informed the building principals that she did not anticipate the 25% being released back to them
and to monitor any additional purchases that they need until the end of the year. They do not
want to interfere with ongoing curriculum needs; they are not going to run out of paper or
custodial supplies needed to keep the buildings clean. The Board of Education is unable to have
any type of a contingency plan and it is their goal to not have to go back to the Board of Finance
and the Town Council to ask for an appropriation and to try to remain fiscally responsible within
the appropriated budget. The line items change daily.

Mr. Oshana asked what the other 75% was being spent on in the budget. Mrs. DiNello
replied that there are a variety of line items so it could be spent on additional library books or
consumables. At this point in time, the principals have probably spent 70% of their overall
budget. Mr. Oshana summarized that, based on this they have approximately 5% left to spend.
Mrs. DiNello replied that many of them have very few dollars left and they have done their
purchasing. Building principals are very smart, and they are not going to wait until the end of
the year and chance a freeze situation, so they place their purchases for what they need to get
through the year early in the year. Mr. Oshana summarized that the 25% in reality turns out to
be a contingency because there is an expectation up front that they are only going to get 75% of
that particular line item and 25% is put away. He asked who makes the determination if the
principals have a request that it be released. Mrs. DiNello replied that she makes that
determination. If there is a concern that she is not comfortable with, she would speak to Mrs.
Smith or Dr. Erardi to make sure that they are in agreement.

Mr. Goralski dislikes calling it a contingency and noted that it has been some time since
they have had to totally freeze it. Mr. Oshana asked how long the 25% hold back has been in
place. Mrs. DiNello replied that it was in place prior to her arrival at Beecher Street. Itisa
practice that she inherited and a process that has worked. In her tenure, there may have been a
year or two when the 25% was released back. Typically, they use that money as they prepare a
Purchase Plan that will come before the Board next month, which is all part of the budget
reallocation. Traditionally, when the Finance Committee meets in May, the direction that she
receives is to spend down our budget as close to zero as we can. By doing that, we would use the
funds to help offset the needs that we have in next year’s budget but must reduce to
accommodate the $215,000 reduction.

Mr. Goralski asked if the school system was getting the 72% state reimbursement in
special education that they hoped for. Mrs. DiNello replied that the state indicated with the
February payment that they believed the district would get 78%. When we actually get our May
dollars it will be down to about 75%. According to her calculations, she believes it is closer to
72% when she looks at the numbers. There has been an increase in the number of agency placed
students. In the past, the agency placed students did not cost a lot of money because the district
paid the one-time per pupil expenditure and the state gave retmbursement. One of the major
changes within the special education budget is the increased number of agency placed students.
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Mr. Derynoski stated that over the last few years they have been lucky that they have not
run short in the special education accounts. He thought that it would be wise at this time to
notify the Town Council and Board of Finance that, due to the special education situation now,
the anticipated extra money that we did not spend is not going to be there for use next year.
These are the types of things that we cannot control and we are obligated by law. With agency
placement, we are $427,000 in the red today and a lot can happen between now and June. Mr.
Goralski or Mrs. DiNello would write the letter.

Dr. Erardi stated that through the work of Dr. Murdica the school district has actually
returned a number of students who were outplaced. The red ink is due to the mobility of people
who have moved into our district. If we were not diligent in trying to recapture students because
we think we could do an outstanding job, that number would be much greater. Mrs. Lombardi
noted that Dr. Murdica was being proactive ahead of time.

Mrs. Johnson had a question regarding not being proactive with the agency placement
tuition. She said the Board was surprised and was expecting it would cost approximately
$200,000 and it is turning out to cost well in excess of $400,000. This is not going to go away.
She asked what the plan was to address this issue for next year’s budget. Was there any way to
accommodate these students? Mrs. DiNello replied that, when they developed the budget for
2012-2013, they do it based on the students that they are aware of this year. They have worked
into next year’s budget numbers the students they had in district last fall that were considered
agency placed. One of the things they need to do before they meet for reallocation in May is to
determine if there have been any significant changes.

Dr. Murdica replied that so much was out of their control and they have really looked to
everything else that they are able to control to be more careful and fiscally responsible. They are
looking at every single budget item, talking about it at every single one of their coordinator
meetings, and getting a handle in close collaboration with Mrs. DiNello. Dr. Murdica stated that
DCF determines the placement. Mrs. Johnson asked if Dr. Murdica has taken a look at these
children to see whether or not we are going to be able to develop in-town programming. Mr.
Goralski replied that they cannot because DCF is going to tell us and we have to do it, we have
no choice. Dr. Murdica stated that this is a huge issue across the state and they are trying to
work with DCF to help them understand that we need to be part of the decision when the
decisions are made. Mr. Goralski stated that he works for DCF and sat on the Educational
Improvement Committee; they know exactly what they are doing and we are paying what they
do not want to pay. DCF is doing this in a concerted, organized effort.

9. EXECUTIVE SESSION FOR ASFCME CONTRACTUAL NEGOTIATIONS AND
DISCUSSION OF LAND ACQUISITION FOR POTENTIAL BOARD OF EDUCATION
PURCHASE

MOTION: by Mr. Derynoski, seconded by Mrs. Clark:

“Move to go into Executive Session, exciuding the public and the press, for the
purpose of discussing AFSCME Contractual Negotiations, and Discussion of Land
Acquisition for Potential Board of Education Purchase, and upon conclusion reconvene to
open session.”
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Motion carried unanimously by voice vote.

The meeting adjourned at 10:05 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,
Linda Blanchard

Recording Secretary
Southington Board of Education
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SOUTHINGTON BOARD OF EDUCATION
SOUTHINGTON, CONNECTICUT

EXBCUTIVE SESSION
APRIY, 26, 2012

Mr. Brian Goralski, Board Chairperson, called the Executive Session to order at 10:15 p.m.

Members Present: Mrs. Terri Carmody, Mrs. Colleen Clark, Mr. David Derynoski, Mrs. Terry
Lombardi, Mrs. Patricia Johnson, Mrs. Jill Notar-Francesco, Mrs. Patricia Queen, Mr. Zaya
Oshana, and Mr. Brian Goralski.

Administration Presemnt: Dr. Joseph V. Erardi, Jr., Superintendent of Schools, Mrs. Karen
Smith, Assistant Superintendent, and Mrs. Sherri DiNello, Director of Business and Finance.

1. EXECUTIVE SESSICN FOR DISCUSSION OF AFSCME CONTRACTUAL
NEGOTIATIONS AND DISCUSSION OF LAND ACQUISITION FOR
POTENTIAL BOARD OF EDUCATION PURCHASE.

MOTION: by Mr. Derynoski, seconded by Mrs. Clark:

“Maove to go into Executive Session, exeluding the public and the press, for the
purpose of discussing AFSCME Contractual Negotiations and Discussion ef Land
Acquisition for Potential Board of Education Purchase, and upon conclusion reconvene to
open session.”

Motion earried unanimously by voice vote.

MOTION: by Mr. Derynoski, seconded by Mr. Oshana:

“Move to reconvene into publie session.”

Motion carried unanimously by voice vote.

The board reconvened public session at 10:51 p.n.

MOTION: by Mr. Oshana, seconded by Mrs. Clark:

“Move to adjourn.”

Motion carried unanimously by veice vote,

ed,

Regpectfully submit

Jill Notar-Francesco, Secretary
Southington Board of Education



ATTACHMENT #1

Music Ew Sﬁ:mherﬁ Fl’@herw g Emw m hy Lw’m Ahrens
@_[ iginal @@@E{ by T@W%W% M@Naw

Based on Ragt me’ byE L D@C'mmw

D r@@i@@ w @mﬁ j@ﬂ ‘*%mgga

Greater

Ha rtford

3%@ Wﬁghmgmﬁ SW%&
Hartford, CT 06106




ATTACHMENT #2

Administration: Board of Education Update
April 26, 2012

1. Paperless Update: CABE Training
a. May 10" — 6:45 p.m. (Before BOE Meeting)

2. Assistant Principal — Hiring Timeline Update — Monday, May 7"
a. Board Interviews: SHS Library - 7:30; 8:15; 9:00 p.m.

3. Medication Return Program — April 28" (Atachment #1)

4. Continuous Improvement Plan — Pupil Services (Attachment #2)

5. Gift: Community Foundation of Greater New Britain (Attachment #3)
6. Student Use Technology Advisory Committee — Update

7. 2011-2012 Goals - (Attachment #4)

8. QOut-of-District Tuition (Attachment #5)




» Expired or unwanted prescription and over- Location:
the-counter medicines, including vitamins
and veterinary medications

Southington Water Dept.

605 West Queen St., Southington
Date: Saturday, April 28, 2012
Time: 10:00 AM-2:00 PM

« Personal, family member or pet medications
» Medications that are no longer used
» Medications from deceased family member

» Unknown tablets or capsules
For more information contact:

Southington Water Dept. at (860) 628-5593
Bristol Water Dept. at (860} 582-7431

Do NOT Bring:

e Thermometers

o Needles

e Medical Waste of any type

Farents 4
A wafge

SHEEe Q’g_ i .
2 % Southington Southington
i Drug Task Force Public Schools

*912ProjectCT.com



March 29, 2012
Dear Families,

We would like to hear your thoughts on a variety of topics that concern families who
have children with special learning needs. It is important to us that we know what your concerns
and needs are. We are hopeful, with your input, that the Special Education Department of the
Southington Public Schools will maintain a role of continuous improvement.

Please take a few moments to complete this survey and return it in the pre-addressed,
stamped envelope provided. Please return the survey by April 9, 2012. 1f you have any
questions, please direct them to Denise using her contact information below. Thank you in
advance and we hope that with the results of this survey we will be able to respond to your
families’ needs.

Denise Feltz

Administrative Intern and Special Education Teacher
Southington High School

(860) 628-3200, Extension 424

Perri Murdica, Ed.D.

Senior Coordinator, Pupil Personnel Services
Southington Public Schools

(860) 628-3200, Extension 210



General Information

L. Tama parent of a child with special needs. Currently, my child/children is/are being
educated in one of the following programs. (please check all that apply)
___ Birth to Three program
__ Integrated Preschool at Hatton School
__ Kindergarten - grade 5 at one of Southington’s public elementary schools
__ Grades 6-8 at Kennedy or DePaolo Middle School
_ Grades 9-12 at Southington High School
____Age 18-21, at Southington High School-Transition (already completed graduation
requirements)
_ Out of district placement
____Not in a program

Other
2. English is the home language of our family. yes no
3. The preferred mode of communication is home phone e-mail
cell phone

Please rate the following questions on a scale of 1-5 where 1 = “strongly disagree” and 5
= “strongly agree”

Current Practice

I | There is adequate communication between school and home
regarding upcoming events, or workshops in areas that may be of
interest to families who have children with special needs.

3

The Southington School System has hosted informational events
on topics that are applicable to families who have children with
special needs.




Regarding the Planning and Placement Team (PPT) Process...

11213415

I understood the reason for the PPT meeting in which I was invited
to attend.

I felt my input was valued as a team member.

Ln

At the end of the meeting [ had a clear understanding of the
services that would be provided to my child.

[ believed the individualized educational program (IEP) we
developed for my child would bring a measure of success.

Other activities

The Southington school that my child attends has sports activities
in place that include students with special needs.

There are after school clubs that my child has been able to be
included in,

The Town of Southington, Department of Parks and Recreation,
has adequate programming for children with special needs.

10

My child feels he/she belongs to the school community.

_l‘~.)

Areas of Further Interest

[f a parent support group was made available to you, would you be interested in
attending? yes no

If'so, how often? _ 2x/yr. 5x/yr. monthly

Would you be interested in attending evening programs to learn how to access
supports and services delivered by state and private agencies? yes no

Would you be interested in attending informational parent workshops on
educational, behavioral or sensory topics? yes no

What other topics would be of interest?




6. Would you be interested in a presentation on “understanding your child’s IEP”
and/or “understanding your child’s individual assessments”?
yes no

7. Would you be interested in workshops that would provide information on long
term planning for a child with whom you will always retain guardianship?
yes no

if yes, check those listed that you may be interested in.

__ Transition planning

___ Planning for the Department of Developmental Disabilities Services (DDS)
as the child approaches age 21

_ Applying for Social Security Insurance (SSI)

___ Developing a special needs trust
Other

8. Please share any additional comments or concerns.
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Tuesday, April 17,2012

Mr. James G. Williamson, President
Community Foundation of Greater New Britain
74A Vine Street

New Britain, CT 06052

Dear Mr. Williamson,

On behalf of Southington Public Schools and Southington High School’s
Special Education Department we want to extend our gratitude for the grant
monies you have so generously bestowed upon us to purchase a van for our 5™
year program. This grant makes it possible for the high school to fully develop
a program for our adult special education students whose learning needs, at this
point in their education, can best be met in the community setting.

Although we have established a one-day community-based site where students
are able to access several Southington’s businesses; YMCA, stores, agency
buildings, library, etc., this van will open the doors for so many more
opportunities.

Without the access of public transportation in Southington, we have been very
creative but limited in the number of job sites, community activities, and social
opportunities our students can participate in and restricted in the scope of our
career and adult daily living skills instructional options. This will make a
significant difference.

We will keep you abreast of our progress as the 2012-13 school year begins.
Hopefully, you will visit our program often; observe and participate in some of
these special activities designed to prepare our students to live independent
and satistying adult live here, in their own home town.

Again, many, many thanks for meeting this need for our students and school
district. We are beyond grateful and honored with this very abundant gift.

Resp}ctfully yours,

Y ltied

. Joseph Erardi, Superintendent, Southington Public Schools

Martin Semmel, Principal, Southington High School

Beth Ozkan, Coordinator, Secondary Special Education



D Joseph V. Erardi, Jr.
Superintendent of Schools

To: Southington Board of Educatien
DATE:  August 2011/ January 2012 / April 2012
RE: Superintendent’s Goals: 2011 - 2012

Superintendent’s Goals for the 2011-2012 School Year

The 2011-2012 district goals are, once again, intended to represent the combined focus areas of the
Southington Board of Education and the Superintendent of Schools. The Superintendent of Schools work
will also represent the district’s cabinet, administrative team, and staff.

At the close of the 2010-2011 school year, the Superintendent and the Southington Board of Education
agreed that ongoing, measurable, and additional work should continue in the following areas:

1. Instructional
e (rade 8/9 student transition for an in-depth examination of rigor and readiness for middle school

youngsters moving forward to Southington High School.
Ongoing - In December 2011, administration presented a detailed report to the Board of
Education Curriculum and Instruction Committee. Informational updates in December included,
but were not limited fo:

# Academic performance in the ninth grade.

# An update from the ongoing work of the district’s Grade 8/9 Transition Team.

» The length and quality of homework.

> Heterogeneous versus homogenous grouping practices within a middle school setting.
Completed — This yearlong initiative, under the direction of the Assistani Superintendent of
schools, culminated with Grade 8/9 language arls teachers meeting multiple times 1o discuss
rigor, relevance, and {o share student work. The work in this area wili continue in 2012-2013 with
additional core disciplines following the protocol established by language arts during the fourth
quarter of 2011-2012 school vear.

o [Extended Day Kindergarten as this program represents movement from planning to pilot for
2011-2012.
Completed - Under the direction of the district’s Assistant Superintendent, and with the
agsistance from the district’s Director of Operations (transportation), a vibrant, measurable
program is in place at both South End Elementary School and Derynsoki Elementary School.

e  Alta’s continued expansion to a regional Alternative High School as 2010-2011 represented the
pilot year for tuition-based youngsters.
Ongoing - A series of regional invitations are in place for December / January to further expose
the alternative opportunity to surrounding districts. To date, approximately $30,000 has been
received in revenue (Wolcott 2010-2011).
Ongoing — A formal brechure will be completed by the close of this school year which will allow
the district to continue its outreach to surrounding communities.



Adult Education as the program was reviewed in 2010-2011 and now will go through significant
change to meet the needs of the community.

Ongoing - Program leadership has been redesigned to include expanded marketing
responsibilities, a greater focus on technology (iPad purchase and use — Adult Education funded),
and the direct support of the distriet’s Personnel Department to encourage and recruit instructors.
This administrative focus area will continue throughout the 2011-2012 school vear.

Completed — Under the direction of the Assistant Superintendent, multiple meetings have taken
place throughout the year with the program leader. This enhanced program presently features a
wider opportunity for the community witl, for the first time, an electronic presence in registration
and an emerging student database.

Virtual Learning Academy (online student opportunity) as a continued resource and option for
high school students for credit recovery and for homebound instruction.

Ongoing - Virtual learning has been piloted with three students (Southington High School) for
credit recovery and will continue to be considered for others throughout this pilot year. In
addition, Virtual Learning Academy remains in place for youngsters who are on a Homebound
(expulsion) Program.

Completed — This highly successtul pilot with approximately six high school students will
continue in future years as a credit recovery program.

To continue o address all school-based plans with central office support.

Ongoing - The Superintendent and Assistant Superintendent just completed (December 2011} a
mid-year Schoo! Improvement Plan review with every lead site-level administrator. This mid-
year checkpoint has been memorialized as part of our Administrative Evaluation Plan and wil}
continue through June 2012.

Completed — Central office has worked closely with all site-level administrators to provide
ongoing support and resources throughout the entire school year.

2. Facility

-]

To complete the relinquishing of 49 Beecher Street back to town officials and to successfully
transition the Board of Education office space to the North Center Government Complex.
Ongoing —
#  On January 12, 2012, administration will recommend to the School Board a realtor to
market and sell 49 Beecher Street.
# Ongoing transition plans have been in place since September 2011 ensuring a seamless
March / April move to the North Center Government Complex.
Completed — In partnership with town ofTicials and our Director of Operations, the property is
presently advertised for sale with a tocal realtor.

To facilitate the community awareness and information sharing of the middle school referendum
that addresses an $85,000,000 Renovate-to-New project.

Completed - A model partnership roll-out between administration and the Board of Education
resulled in an overwhelming “yes” vote from the community passing the $85,000,000 middle
school project.

To represent the Southington Board of Education in the land acquisition proposal that is tied to
the middie school project.

Completed - The town’s attorney will close on 1043-1045 South Main Street property in January
2012. In addition, an informational meeting was held in December Lo share updated acquisition
information with the Werking Street neighborhood.



o To conlinue to chair the town-wide ad hoc Facility Commitiee that has been active and effective
for the past eighteen months.
Completed - The November 2011 successful referendum pass formally closed the intent and the
charge of this committee.

3. Partnerships
e Toremain active in;

»  Engaging and informing parents (Brown Bag Luncheons, attend PTO meetings, 6:30 a.m.
open hour).
Ongoing - Labor intensive, dedicated, quality {ime continues to be the cornerstone of our
communication partnership initiative with multiple stakeholders. In addition to maintaining
relationships and partnerships with nearly every parent or civic group in the community,
administration has launched a successful “blog” on the district’s website and has also
maximized the remote all-call technology to keep parents abreast of a number of very unique
issues that have taken place this school year,
Completed — Parent partnerships remain an ongoing priority with the Superintendent and all
of central office.

»  The Early Childhood Collaborative.
Ongoing - Administration has formally become the program evaluator for the fully-funded
Family Resource Center. This oversight, along with central office membership on the Early
Childhood Collaborative Committee, will continue to ensure program continuity and
enhanced readiness for preschool youngsters.
Completed — The transition of the Family Resource Center for evalualive purposes has been
compieted within our Pupil Personnel Services Department. This organizational restructure
will remain in piace for future years.

»  Collaboration with safety officials (police / fire) and community safety organizations
(STEPS).
Ongoing - Strong and effective partnerships remain in place with all town officials and
safety officials.
Completed — This iniliative will remain in place for future years.

Central Connecticut State University (Administrative Cohort Program).

Ongoing
#  Administrative Cohort T will receive their administrative certificate from CCSU in
May 2012.

»  Administrative Cohort II will begin coursework in June 2012 with CCSU.
Completed ~ Cohort H has been formally established with CCSU and twelve educators will
begin their pursuit of a leadership certificate.

In addition, new challenges because of local, regional, and federal circumstances, creates additional focus
areas for the upcoming school vear:

4. Board of Education / Town Proper — Long Term Capital Planning
In June 2011, school and town officials met to better understand long-term planning and spending.
School administrators will work in partnership with town leaders to reach a proposed administrative
capital plan that addresses the needs of the Southington community. This plan will be shared with
elected officials on or before December 1¥ for their consideration in the 2012-2013 budget.
Completed - The Town Manager met on a weekly reoccurring meeting date to complete their
recommendation to elected boards and commissions. This work was proposed to all in December
2011 and will be discussed throughout the budget season.



5.

Board of Education / Town Proper Consolidation of Services

The government complex will house school and town officials in the same location on or around
January 2012, Careful planning and definable steps must be developed and endorsed by staff and
elected officials as we examine how, how often, and how will we work most efficiently with the town
and with the community.

Ongoing - This initiative has been jointly worked on with the town staff and my office since
Seplember. Purchasing, personnel, and technology have all been discussed regarding collaboration
and best practice. On or before the move into the North Center Government Complex, elected boards
and commissions will fully understand the proposed pilot combined work within existing staff.
Ongoing — Because of renovation delays, the opportunity to further pursue this work will not take
piace until June / July 2012, This initiative wili be included in the Superintendent’s proposed 2012-
2013 goals and objectives.

Fiscal Planning — 2012-2013

The 2012-2013 budget process looms as perhaps the most difficult work to face the School Board in
decades. The federal stimulus money, which was used to offset needs this year, will create an
extraordinary funding cliff for budget planners. This focus area needs to be transparent, best for
children, and it must be respectful to the community.

Ongoing - November and December budget preparation work has been encompassing and intense.
The School Board will receive what administration believes is a responsible proposal on or before
January 1, 2012 and will further discuss and amend the budget throughout the month of January.
Completed — The School Board endorsed the proposed administrative budget and has supported the
document by attending numerous workshops and town meetings. The present process continues
refinement through the lens of multiple stakehoiders.

High School Reform

Southington High School has begun an extraordinary transformation as per the New England
Association of Schools and Colleges self-study. Central office administration will support, guide, and
champion the work that will come from the Southington High Scheol instructional leadership team.
The condensing of student levels, offering the Program of Studies most competitive classes to more
students, enhancing authentic based learning opportunities, and examining the present 42-minute
period per day will begin the process of ensuring the Board of Education that students will graduate
with 21* Century Skills.

Ongoing -

» November 2011 — Unanimous Board action supporting administration’s leveling
recommendation.

# December 2011 — Site-based commitiee work begun to explore length of periods.

# December 2011 — Administration (Southington High School Principal) shares data on the
enhanced number of AP classes now being offered at Southington High School that has led
to a greater number of students than ever before competing in the most demanding courses
in the school’s Program of Study.

Completed — Three major initiatives have been launched during the 2011-2012 school year and will
be further defined within the 2012-2013 school year. They are: 1) increasing AP courses and
enrollment, 2) restructuring course leveling, and 3) looking at instructional time.

Middle School Renovate-to-New Construction

This initiative will need a number of different levels of support as the project moves through multiple
phases during the 2011-2012 school year. The proposed Renovate-to-New project becomes even
more complex as elected officials may or may not change in November 2011. Our collective work
will include sharing information with boards and commissions in July and August, creating, directing,
and having oversight for an awareness campaign for the projects in September and October, and then

4



navigating the onset of the project with the Public Building Committee and the Board of Education
from November 2011 through the close of the school year.
Ongoing / Completed

# Referendum Passed — November 2011.

» Public Building Committee formed —~ December 2011,

> Ongoing work continues with the Town Council and the Public Building Committee

throughout the remainder of the school year.

Omgoing / Completed — RFQ’s have been received by both Construction Manager and Architectural
firms. Interviews and selections will be completed in early May.

9. Technology — Maintaining / Fending / Managing
Technology demands continue to grow throughout the district. A thorough examination of lease vs.
purchase, technology support staff vs. volume of work, and reocecurring funds needed to maintain our
present K-12 platform will be presented to the Board of Education on or before November 1, 2011.
In addition, the School Board will be updated on modeling the district’s “paperless™ initiative for their
public meetings. A “paperless” meeting update will be shared with the School Board on or before
October 1, 2011.
Ongoing - December 2011: The Director of Technology completed a detailed external scan for the
Superintendent and the School Board for all to better understand staffing costs of public school
technology. In addition, administration will be sharing detailed plans on the proposed 2012-2013
Technology Plan within the budget process. Finally, the “paperless” investigation will culminate with
a Board presentation at the Board of Education’s February retreat.
Completed — Under the direction of the Director of Technology, administration successfully
demonstrated the need to financially support an ongoing technology recovery plan which will allow
all students a greater access to state-of-the-art hardware and software.

I anticipate the upcoming school year to be filled with great challenge and even greater success.
Collectively, our 1,100 employees will stay focused on making a difference...one youngster at a time.

Respectfully,
Gt

Dr. Joseph V. Erardi, Jr.
Superintendent of Schools
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Series 3000: Business and Non-Instructional Operations

Business

Tuition Fees

The Board of Education, through the Superintendent of Schools, may allow
students from other school districts to attend local schools. In these cases, the
students or sending district shall pay tuition. Tuition will be no less than the
average per pupil cost for the previous school year, as reported for the Southington
Public Schools by the Connecticut State Department of Education.

The Superintendent shall develop regulations for the implementation of this policy
which will include procedures for application, for administrative review, for
informing applicants as to the status of their requests, and notice regarding
discontinuance of approved service.

Legal Reference:

Connecticut General Statutes

10-33, Tuition in towns in which no high school is maintained
10-220, Duties of Boards of Education

Policy adopted:  October 1988
Policy reviewed: April 2003
Policy revised: May 2010
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Series 3000: Business and Non-Instructional Operations

Tuition Fees

Procedures for Considering Students on a Tuition Basis

Any student from another school district who wishes to attend the Southington
Public Schools as a tuition student must apply in writing to the Superintendent of
Schools. The Superintendent or designee will review all requests. Acceptance will
depend upon space availability and the assessed instructional appropriateness of
the student’s placement. If accepted, the student or sending district shall pay
tuition in accordance with Policy 3240 Tuition Fees. These procedures do not
apply to students who may be allowed to complete a grade in which they had been
enrolled in the Southington Public Schools prior to moving from Southington or for
students enrolling in the Regional Vocational Agriculture Program at Southington
High School.

Any out of district student, who is placed in a special education program, shall be
charged tuition and any direct costs for ancillary and related special services.
When appropriate or required by law the student’s legal school district may pay
these costs. Tuition fees must be prepaid on a monthly basis.

The Superintendent, or designee, retains the right to determine which school a
tuition student is placed in. All tuition placements are on a year-to-year basis. A
‘parent or guardian will be advised by the administrator in charge as to the
student’s standing in the school district for the next school year prior to April 1.
Continuation will depend upon space availability, the assessed instructional
appropriateness of the student’s placement, and the degree to which the student’s
continuation may have an adverse effect on the requested program or grade.

Legal Reference:
Connecticut General Statutes
10-65, Regional Vocational-Agriculture Centers

Regulation approved: January 1989
Regulation reviewed: April 2003
Regulation revised: May 2010
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ATTACHMENT #3

SOUTHINGTON PUBLIC SC..c oo

Southington, Connecticut
Curriculum and Instruction Committee Meeting
April 19,2012

The chairperson, Mrs. Terri Carmaody, called the Curriculum and Instruction Committee
meeting to order at 10:32 a.m.

Members Present: Mrs. Terri Carmody, Mrs. Patricia Johnson, Mrs. Patricia Queen

Others Board of Education Members Present; Mrs. Jill Notar-Francesco

Present from the Adminjstration and Faculty: Dr. Joseph V. Erardi, Jr., Superintendent of
Schools; Mrs. Karen Smith, Assistant Superintendent of Schools; Ms. Betsy Chester,
Language Arts Coordinator; Ms. Dale Riedinger, Science and Math Coordinator

From Kelley Elementary School: Mrs. Betty Lutz, Principal; Ms. Stephanie Lawlor; Ms.
Josie Rogala; Ms. Lindsay Veronnean

Langnage Arts Curriculum, Grades K-5

The Curriculum and Instruction Committee reviewed samples (2 units per grade in reading
and writing) of the Kindergarten through Grade 5 Units of Study. This work represents an
alignment between the Connecticut Framework Standards and the new Common Core
State Standards. Ms. Lawlor and Ms. Veronneau explained how each unit is implemented
within classrooms and how the units represent the ongoing professional development work
that has been occurring between Columbia Teachers’ College and Southington. The
Committee will electronically receive all K-5 Units of Study prior to an anticipated Board
of Education approval request at the May 24, 2012 meeting, There will be a total of 88
units {44 in reading and 44 in writing). Mrs. Smith will also have a complete binder with
all units available for reference prior to the May 24, 2012 Board of Education meeting.

The Units of Study include both current language from Connecticut’s Framework as well
as Common Core Janguage. The purpose of this is to allow teachers the ability to compare
and contrast this change of language as we move toward an understanding of Common
Core and the implications for student learning,

Committee members expressed their interest in visiting classrooms to view the
implementation of the Teachers® College Reading and Writing workshops.  Board
Members were invited to Kelley Elementary School to take advantage of this opportunity.

Motion:
By Mrs. Queen. seconded by Mrs. Johnson
“Move that the Curriculum and Instruction Committee meeting be adjourned.”

Roll Call Vote: Mrs. Patricia Johnson, Mrs. Patricia Queen, Mrs. Terri Carmody
Yotied: Unanimously

Meeting was adjourned at 12:15 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted,

Karen L. Smith
Assistant Superintendent of Schools



